S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 28th July 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr D Price,                Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr D Gerrard and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) 
Public: Mr Desborough
Apologies: Mr B Clapham  
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 14th July 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans seconded by Mr Narborough, with one abstention, they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: Mr Evans welcomed Mr Desborough to the meeting. It was explained that he was present, as he would like permission, for the lighting column outside his property to be re-located 18-24” to enable him to block weave a new area of driveway to the right hand side of his property. This would be at Mr Desborough’s expense.   Mr Desborough explained that he had used a cable locator and he thinks disruption would be minimal. Mr Clarke, neighbour at number 8 Derwent Avenue, is happy with the situation. The proposed lighting column would be moved in line with the properties parting fence. After the plans were passed around the committee, members were happy with the proposals and Mrs Cornwell said she would pass on details of our lighting contractor to Mr Desborough. Mr Buck from K & M Lighting is aware of the situation and is happy to liaise with Mr Desborough.
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/00982/F
The Dene, Bramble Drive, South Wootton.
Extension to front of dwelling.
Decision – Support the Application

14/00998/F

The Manor House, 20 Low Road, South Wootton.

Two storey extension to dwelling to provide swimming pool.
Decision – Support the Application

14/01044/F

38 The Birches, South Wootton.

New porch and rear extension to bungalow and conversion of garage into summer room.
Comments from Parish Councillors had been circulated and discussed. Some members had carried out a site visit and felt that there was still plenty of room for off road parking. The front porch is slightly in front of the building line, but members felt all the properties were situated at different levels and the porch would be screened by the laurel hedge.

Decision – Support the Application
6.  To discuss Highways issues:
Mrs Gotts reported that she had witnessed the Dog Bin Collection man drive into the South Wootton strip from Clare Road to empty the dog bins at approximately 2.30pm, this had happened before and the wild flower strip had been damaged. Mrs Cornwell will email the clean-up team and make sure this does not happen again. (Copy email sent to EN & ND)
(Clerks Note: Mr John Hussey has advised me that the regular collector has been off sick and covered by a new member of staff, he will brief him with the areas to avoid).

Mr Evans reported that Gemma Walker from the Norfolk Wildlife Trust has been walking the parish footpaths over the past few days.  Gemma will contact Mr Evans when the footpath walk is complete and by the end of August it is hoped a full map will be available.
Mrs Cornwell updated members on the suspected breech of planning at 15 Briar Close, she said that the Planning Enforcement Officer had visited the site and has spoken to the owner’s agent. They deny that any waste has been deposited onto the land by any person they represent and the Enforcement Officer has been unable to prove conclusively if this is, or is not, the case. The land in question is not accessible or can be viewed from a publically accessible vantage point and the Enforcement Officer is unable to consider any action under Section 215 (untidy land) of the Planning act. In light of this information the Enforcement Officer has approval to close the case file.

Footpath between Rushmead Close and Thetford Way – Mrs Cornwell reported that she had received a call from a resident to say that the area of land behind the gate had been covered with topsoil and plant pots positioned. Reports had been received previously regarding the erection of the gate, and that at times in the past, the gate had been locked. Mrs Cornwell had passed the complaint to the enforcement team at the Borough Council and on inspection; the gate had been unlocked allowing entry for neighbours to tend to their rear fences etc and for the Parish Council to gain access to the lighting column. Mrs Cornwell will once again pass this back to the enforcement team following the complaint about the topsoil.  

Mr Narbrough reported that outside his property the drains have dropped in the carriageway, also the dropped curb stones for the entrance to his driveway and that of his neighbour are not wide enough. Mrs Cornwell said she would pass the problems onto the Highways Engineer for investigation.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 11th August 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

11th August 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

